FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting
July 22, 2012
Catharpin, Virginia
Directors Present:  Sam Castleman (by phone), Laura Colicchio, Tony Colicchio, Rich Moore, Marcia Newman, and Charlotte Reilly (by phone)
Directors Not Present:  Suzi McGraw 

Quorum Achieved:  Six directors were present. 

Members Present:  Sverrir Bjartmarz, Pat Moore 

The meeting opened at 12:30 pm and ended at 2:15 pm.

Minutes from the previous meeting on February 11, 2012 were approved.
Treasurer’s Report: 
Beginning Balance: 
$2,673.75 
Ending Balance:
$4,376.62



Income

Expenses

Balance

01/01/2012







$2,673.75

01/30/2012

1,365.00

     40.00
              3,988.75

02/29/2012

1,312.00

       0.00
              5,310.75

03/30/2012

   580.00

       0.00
              5,890.75

04/30/2012

2,167.50

1,995.69
              6,062.56
05/31/2012

4,548.50

4,769.44

  5,841.62

06/30/2012

   420.00

1,885.00

  4,376.62


      Income

Expenses

Difference

01/01-06/30
    10,343.00

 8,690.13

  1,702.87
Membership: A total of 37 individual and family members are members in good standing so far in 2012.  Tony will contact Suzi to see who has not yet renewed their membership.  Those individuals will be contacted to see if they would renew.  (Suzi reported later that people who have not renewed were contacted in April.)
Old Business

Trail Ride:  Tony and Laura Colicchio hosted a trail ride in Upper Marlboro, MD in April.
Clinic:  Nine members of the FIRC went to Kentucky in early May for a clinic with Gudmar Petursson.  The trip was organized by Laura Colicchio.  The clinic was a success.
Drill Team:  The team has been meeting monthly to practice formation riding at Rich and Pat Moore’s farm.  Riders and horses enjoy the sessions.

Sanctioned Show:  Pat Moore, the show manager, gave a report on the first FIRC Sanctioned Show held in May at Frying Pan Farm Park in Herndon, VA.  The show was a success and made a profit of about $600.  Pat’s report on the show will be distributed to club members.

Pleasure Riding Program:  Suzi was not present to discuss the program.  Directors noted that the Share Center was down, so times could not be entered.  (Suzi reported later that the Share Center took a hit during the storms in early July but should be up and running soon.)
New Business
Activities

Sanctioned Show:  Pat Moore said that the FIRC could use the facilities at Frying Pan Farm Park in Herndon, Virginia every year on the third weekend of May.  The directors asked her to contact members of the Northeast Club to let them know of our potential show dates of May 17 to 19, 2013 in order to prevent scheduling conflicts. 

Clinics:  Gudmar Petursson             October 5-7       Catharpin, VA
Trail Rides:  Laura and Tony Colicchio plan a ride on November 3 in Upper Marlboro, MD.  
Communications:  Because a number of club members do not use the Members Share Center website, the directors agreed that all notices to the club should be posted both on the Share Center and sent directly to members by email.  This may be redundant since all posting on the Share Center are also sent to members by email but is being done at the request of a number of members.
Insurance:  The club insurance policy will expire on September 8, 2012. It would cost of $624 to renew at current coverage.  Sam Castleman volunteered to handle the renewal of insurance coverage.  The directors asked him to find a policy that included coverage of at least 10 public days of public events for club activities.
Promotion:  The club has received an invitation to participate in the Equine Extravaganza in Richmond, VA from November 2-4.  The directors asked Rich Moore to contact the organizers for more information.  Charlotte suggested the club plan to have a booth at the expo in Harrisburg, PA in February, 2013.   Tony asked about the parade of horses in Charles Town, WV.  Pat checked the internet and found that the parade will be held on September 23, 2012.  Tony will contact Suzi to see if the club has been contacted about the parade.  Suzi reported later that she expected to contacted by the organizers sometime in August.
Clinic and Travel:  Laura will look into having another clinic with Gudmar in Kentucky in 2013.  She suggested April as a possible time.   She also raised the possibility of a club trip to Hawaii next year.  
USIHC Reports:  Sam had nothing to report on the activities of the USIHC Regional Committee.  Sverrir had nothing to report on the activities of the USIHC Sports Committee.
Next Meeting:  The date next meeting for the Board of Directors will be held on Sunday, October14 at the home of Marcia Newman in Stephens City, VA.  The meeting will be preceded by a trail ride at the nearby Virginia Arboretum.
